














 

 

 

 

 08-28-2024 

The attached is the explanation of a fire at 14635 Penick Rd. The fire occurred during Feb or March 2020 

it was due to a malfunction in the propane hot water heater in a heater closet of the game room. The 

thermostat got stuck in run mode and would not shut off causing the hot water heater to get extremely 

hot and cause a fire to the wood support under it, Luckily, we were home and it was contained to closet 

area only. Fire dept was called to make determination if any fire might have made it self-further than 

closet but was  determined that it didn’t get any worse. Insurance made all final replacements of unit 

and all wall coverings with fire retardant material. All repairs were inspected and approved by home 

insurance and mortgage carrier.  
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